### JANSEN BIBLE CHURCH

Parsonage: 402.424.2975 Paul Carpenter, Pastor E-mail: paulsc@windstream.net Sunday, November 20, 2022

http://www.jansenbiblechurch.org

Sunday School 9:15 AM All classes meet in the sanctuary.

Q&A Panel Discussion with the missionaries

#### Worship Service 10:30 AM

## Worship in Song

Hymn #307 "Send the Light"
Hymn #302 "Share His Love"
Hymn #311 "So Send I You"
Chorus "Facing a Task Unfinished"

Special Music Paul Carpenter

Message Sam Dick

"Using Our Gifts and Serving in the Church"

1 Peter 4:7-11

Announcements

Closing Song Hymn #303 "People Need the Lord"

## Missionaries of the Week: Sam & Deb Dick

\*It's a joy to be here with you in-person today! We praise God for you and the part you have had in our ministry over the years. \*Pray for us to grow in the Lord each day and to have hearts of service and encouragement. \*Pray for Andrew to adapt well to his new home and job. \*Pray for encouragement for Brian and Susanna as they wait on the Lord for all that is needed for their departure for ministry in Spain.

This week pray for *Hodgson Bible Church* in Hodgson, MB, with Pastor Hans Elgby. PRAISE for the gospel witness of our church and through Fisher Bay Bible Camp. PRAY that lives in our church and community will be transformed by the Word and the love of God. PRAY that in everything our church will aim to glorify the precious name of Jesus.

#### There will be no Corporate Prayer this evening at 7:45

# Evening Service 7:00 PM

Message Kerry Relihan
Director of Church Assist with the organization Global Assist

All the money received this weekend goes to missions. The Offering box is in the foyer on the table. Please make checks payable to Jansen Bible Church.

Please join us for our **Harvest Missions Festival Meal** in the Fellowship Hall immediately following the service this morning.

As a church family we packed **79 boxes** for <u>Operation Christmas Child.</u> We thank the Lord for your help in preparing them for children around the world. Now, please remember to pray for the child that will receive your box that he/she will be receptive to the gospel message.

Wednesday, November 23, there will be NO Awana at the church.

Wednesday, November 23, there will be NO <u>Q&A Bible Study</u> at the Legion Hall.

**Thursday, November 24**, there will be *NO* <u>Women's Community Q&A</u> in Fairbury.

Wednesday, December 14, will be <u>Awana Store Night.</u> If you would like to contribute financially to this endeavor, please give the money to Kelli Heidemann or Melissa Schultis.

Sunday, December 18, at 7:00 PM, is the Christmas Play "A Pondering Heart."

Sunday, December 25, <u>Christmas Day</u>, we will have only one service at 10:00 AM.

For this year's **Sweetheart Banquet**, we need all church couples to give a wedding photo to Dominique Clay by Jan. 1 or email one to her at dominiquemarieclay@gmail.com. Do so even if you are not planning to attend. She will make copies of the photos to use in the decorations and as part of a game. You will get your photos back safely. They can be any size.

**Today's Nursery Attendants:** Nov 20 – Steph Engelman Aleric

Nov 27 – Nancy Heidemann Avery Dec 4 – Melissa Schultis Seth

Dec 11 – Dominique Clay Josiah Dec 18 – Kelli Heidemann Natalie